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March 21, 2012

City of Key West

City Clerk

3126 Flagler Avenue
Key West, Florida 33040

Re: Request For Qualifications for Professional Federal Lobbying Services (RFQ 12-01)
Dear Members of the Selection Committee:

Greenberg Traurig, LLP (“Greenberg Traurig,” “GT" or the “Firm”) is pleased to present this proposal for
professional federal lobbying services to the City of Key West, Florida (“Key West” or the "City”). We look
forward to discussing how our capabilities and experience will benefit the City.

Greenberg Traurig, LLP is an international, multidisciplinary law firm with 1,800 attorneys and governmental
affairs professionals serving clients from over 30 locations in the United States, Europe and Asia. Over the
past 45 years, the Firm has grown rapidly, expanding from its strong local roots in South Florida to a global
law firm with over 3,500 employees. The Firm’'s experience in more than 100 practice areas and its network
of contacts in the United States and abroad make GT well-positioned to help ifs clients achieve their
objectives both domestically and globally.

GT's Governmental Affairs practice routinely work with state and federal agencies to identify sources of
funding as well as to assist clients in navigating the complex web of local, state and federal regulations and
regulators. We have successfully assisted clients in identifying and obtaining sources of funding at the state
and federal levels, led them through the grant process, assisted in obtaining necessary permits and, when
necessary, assisted the clients with confractual issues.

We are familiar with the issues facing the City of Key West, and understand how local issues franslate to
federal opportunities. GT has identified the following eight issues of critical importance to the City.

1. Economic Development. GT understands the City's on-going economic objectives regarding the Truman
Waterfront, harbor improvements and related community needs, such as water quality improvements and
service worker housing. We believe that a multi-prong strategy is critical to supporting the City's diverse
needs at the federal level in order to maintain Key West as a premier tourist destination.

2. Water Quadlity/Infrastructure. We recognize water quality as one of the most important factors in
maintaining a sustainable, tourist-based economy. Stormwater and wastewater freatment improvements
and recurring maintenance are costly programs which should be supported through state and federal
programs. It is not sufficient to simply pursue Section 129 funding through the Army Corps of Engineers. GT
will aggressively pursue broader sources of funding, leveraging the Key West Area of Critical State
designation o support funding at the federal level.

3. Disaster Recovery and Redevelopment. Key West will confinue to experience hurricanes and periodic
flooding. Like many of these issues, emergency management involves a close partnership between federal
and state programs. We routinely work with these programs and are very familiar with the issues impacting
Key West.
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4. Transportation. GT has wide ranging experience in developing and implementing funding strategies for
major fransportation projects. While the North Roosevelt project is underway, Key West is potentially one
storm away from an emergency need to expedite reconstruction of the Cow Key Channel bridge. We can
assist the City in planning for this type of event and in securing funding through the reauthorization of
SAFETEA for its transit and mobility needs. We believe that Key West should pursue federal support for a
“complete streets” program that would benefit mature communities, such as Key West, where mobility
enhancements rather than extensive capacity improvements, are needed.

5. Beach Renourishment/Shoreline Improvements. GT has substantial experience in permitting beach
renourishment and shoreline improvement projects at both the state and federal level. As the City's Climate
Action Plan recognizes, these types of permitting issues will pose increasing challenges as sea level rise
impacts the Keys.

6. Military Base Related Issues. We recognize that military installations continue to be a significant
consideration in maintaining Key West's housing stock. While the City has maintained a positive working
relationship with the military through the BRAC process, military coordination will continue fto present
opportunifies at the federal level. Team member Joe Corrigan served as the Army’s point person on Capital
Hill for Base Realignment and Closure (BRAC), land conveyances, and Army leasing programs, and also led
the Army command responsible for the environmental documentation for all Army BRAC actions as well as a
command responsible for disposing of real estate made excess by BRAC.

7. Affordable Housing. The Key West economy depends on functional service worker housing as well as
workforce housing for police, nurses and other service providers that are vital to the safety of any
community. GT understands the housing delivery process from a public and private sector perspective and
has extensive experience in working with public officials and private developers to obtain state and federal
funding.

8. Permitting Issues. Many of these priorities will confinue to require permitting at the federal level. Key
West's natural resources warrant a careful permitting approach that achieves the City's economic
objectives, while maximizing environmental protection. Effective representation at the federal level can also
avoid unnecessary problems, such as the recent permitting issues with USFWS and FEMA related fo listed
species mapping. Proactive communications are critical in such situations and depend on well established
relationships with the regulators. Rather than react to a problem, effective representation would ensure that
the City is aware of the federal mapping exercise, engages the agencies at the front end, and avoids a
misunderstanding. GT has a strong land development and environmental practice group that routinely
assists clients with Corps of Engineers Civil Works projects and in obtaining Corps of Engineer permits under
both the Clean Water Act and Rivers and Harbors Act.

We understand that priorities evolve and that certain issues may become critical at a given point in time, but
we firmly believe that a structured framework is essential for managing short term priorities, while pursuing
longer term objectives. Our legislative tfeam will aggressively identify opportunities for additional federal
revenue to the City from the many programs which exist throughout the Federal Government. In this regard,
we monitor publications identifying grants and funding opportunities.  We also maintain extensive
communications with appropriate Congressional and Executive officials and staff fo ensure we receive
relevant information in a timely manner. Our monitoring and knowledge of federal agencies and programs
will allow us to provide the City with options on diverse funding opportunifies in departments and agencies
that would not likely be found by other firms that do not have the broad practice areas of Greenberg
Traurig. Greenberg Traurig also understands that policy initiatives undertaken by the federal government
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can be just as beneficial, or harmful, to the City as any federal appropriation. This is why we ensure that we
are abreast of current and upcoming issues that may affect our clients. Our bipartisan, multidisciplined team
provides a federal coverage that is as broad as it is deep.

Thank you for your time and consideration. Greenberg Traurig is well-positioned to assist the City in setting a
new course while supporting its existing program. This proposal is valid for 120 days from the date of
submittal. We look forward to working with and achieving results for the City of Key West, Florida.

Diane J. Blagman, Senior Director of Governmental Affairs
Greenberg Traurig, LLP

blagmand@gtiaw.com | 202.331.3121

2101 L Street, N.W., Suite 1000

Washington, D.C. 20037
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Section 1: Intfroduction

1. Proposer’s name and address of central and satellite offices.
Greenberg Traurig, LLP

The work will primarily be performed in our Washington, D.C. office: 2101 L Street, N.W., Suite 1000,
Washington, D.C. 20037.

In addition, GT has over 350 attorneys and government affairs professionals in our seven Florida offices
(Miami, Tallahassee, Orlando, Tampa, Boca Raton, Fort Lauderdale, and West Palm Beach). GT's attorneys
have a thorough knowledge of our Florida communities. Our Firm’s culture is built on a strong tradition of
community service, which we consider a vital part of our practice. Accordingly, GT holds leadership
positions or are otherwise actively involved in civic, professional, and charitable organizations throughout
Florida.

GT's experience and resources in Washington, D.C., our strong presence in Miami, and our unparalleled
nafional platform, make us the most qualified feam to represent the City before the federal government.

2. Project Manager: telephone number and fax number.

Diane J. Blagman, Senior Director of Governmental Affairs
Greenberg Traurig, LLP

blagmand@gtiaw.com | 202.331.3121 | F: 202.331.3101
2101 L Street, N.\W., Suite 1000, Washington, DC 20037

3. Current client list, including local governments.

Following is a representative list of current key clients that require similar services to those requested by the
City of Key West. More information can be found in Section 2: Firm Experience and References.

= Town of Palm Beach, Florida

= Miami-Dade County, Florida

= Commerce City, Colorado

= EL Paso Corporation
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Section 2: Firm Experience and References

This section shall include a description of at least two other professional contracts or experiences that are
similar to the scope of services described in this Proposal. Each shall include reference name and telephone
numbers.

Greenberg Traurig’'s governmental affairs feam represents major corporations and governmental entities
before the Congress and the executive branch every day. These interests rely on our attorneys’ and
governmental professionals’ knowledge of the process and access to policy makers to keep them informed
on all federal programs, legislation and regulations. The Greenberg Traurig legislative team possesses years
of experience working with Capitol Hill, the executive branch, the public and private sectors and both
political parties. Armed with this experience, our legislative tfeam effectively identifies the issues and
opportunities that affect client decision making and provides timely, strategic plans to achieve clients’
objectives.

Our significant experience permits us to provide a full range of legislative services. We assist in drafting
legislation, bill analyses, talking points and congressional testimony. We utilize our strong working
relationships with administration officials, members of Congress and their staffs fo provide our clients with
effective, strategic counsel to further their policy objectives. Our experience extends over a broad range of
administrative, regulatory and legislative issues including, but not limited to, grant and appropriations work,
community and economic development, housing, environmental and energy, health and human services,
homeland security, job fraining, water/wastewater and infrastructure development, as well as obtaining
funds from the Department of Defense to assist communities impacted by Base Realignment and Closures.

Greenberg Traurig’s proposed tfeam is unique because we will be utilizing the expansive experience of our
aftorneys and lobbyists based in Washington, D.C. and Tallahassee. This feam will provide an unmatched
range of opportunities and services ideally suited for the City.

Representative Experience

Town of Palm Beach

Peter Elwell, Town Manager, 561.227.6302, townmanager@townofpalmbeach.com

Greenberg Traurig has represented the Town of Palm Beach for years assisting with the implementation of its
comprehensive coastal management program, including the federal and state permitting for the Midtown
and Phipps beach restoration projects and subsequent nourishments, the emergency dune for Reach 8, and
currently the Reach 8 beach and dune restoration project.

Joe Corrigan is currently working with the Town of Palm Beach to develop a satfisfactory solution to the
disposal of dredged material as well as to obtain federal cost sharing on the upgrade of a sand transfer
plant. This project requires coordinating cost sharing of ongoing dredging as well as changing the cost
sharing arrangement for the future. This effort requires coordination with the Florida Congressional
delegation as well as with the authorization and appropriations committees.

Miami-Dade County, Florida

Eric Olafson, Manager Port of Miami, 305.577.6427, Olafson@miamidade.gov

Joe Rasco, Intergovernmental Affairs Director, 305.375.5124, jrasco@miamidade.gov

Our 18-year representation of Miami-Dade County has been a fiscal and policy success. Annually,
Greenberg Traurig is tasked with specific appropriation assignments and policy issues to lobby. We have
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secured over $300 million in Congressional earmarks spanning a variety of areas for Miami-Dade County. In
addition to providing funding assistance, our federal feam assists the County in facilitating meetings and
strengthening their relationships with Members of the Florida Congressional delegation.

A summary of the funding achieved on their behalf is as follows:

= Environmental: Miami-Dade’s primary environmental concerns are the Everglades, environmental
restoration and dredging of the Miami River, beaches, and coastline. After a vigorous campaign we
succeeded in having maintenance funding for the County’s beach projects included in the President’s
budget request.

=  Transportation and Infrastructure: This category includes aviation, a railway extension, bus purchases and
enhancements, fraffic mitigation, bridge replacement, highway improvements and other surface
fransportation projects.

= Economic Development: We have worked on a variety of projects that have brought significant
economic benefits to the County including a performing arts center, pedestrian plaza, and activity
center.

= Dredging of Miami River: This was a multi-year project of a low use port with heavily contaminated
dredge material. The project is now complete. In order to expedite completion we used Corps
authorities such as their ability in certain circumstances to reimburse local sponsors who advance a
project funding.

Commerce City, Colorado

Greenberg Traurig has provided federal representation services to Commerce City, Colorado, for the past
two years. Our representation focuses primarily on appropriations, legislative authorizations and related
issues. As part of this representation, we have organized meetings for the City's elected officials with several
members of the Colorado delegation which resulted in a raised awareness of the critical issues facing
Commerce City. Also, Greenberg Traurig has facilitated meetings between members of Commerce City's
administrative leadership and the federal executive branch in order to advocate for the provision of
additional resources to develop a new entertainment park which would abut a national wildlife refuge.

During the brief representation of this client, our efforts have led to the inclusion of a congressionally directed
spending request totaling $400,000 for police equipment enhancements. The request was included in both
the House and Senate Commerce, Justice, and Science Appropriations bills for FY 2011.

EL Paso Corporation

James Johnston, Deputy General Counsel, 713.420.4998, james.johnston@elpaso.com

GT is working on a number of projects for El Paso. In the last two years we have assisted in obtaining Corps of
Engineer permits around the country for a range of large projects. These include Ruby, a 680 mile, 42-inch
interstate gas pipeline connecting Opal, Wyoming with existing gas infrastructure near Malin, Oregon. This
project included literally thousands of crossing regulated by three different Corps divisions and numerous
districts. We also worked with El Paso on the 300 line in Pennsylvania. This project, which recently was
placed into service, required permits from two different Corps districts. We are also assisting El Paso on the
Epic site in New Jersey This was a location where the Corps disposed contaminated dredged material in a
wetland in the 1950s. The site became part of El Paso’s holding later. We obtained all required permits for
the clean-up of the wetland and eventual construction of a gas fired electrical generation system in the last
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year. This permit required extensive coordination with the Corps at the District, Division, Headquarters level
as well as working with the Corps Institute for Water for Water Resources on a challenging policy issue.

Environmental & Infrastructure Issues.

GT represents a number of clients with environmental and infrastructure issues. We routinely work with state
and federal agencies to identify sources of funding as well as to assist clients in navigating the complex web
of local, state and federal regulations and regulators. We have successfully assisted clients in identifying and
obtaining sources of funding at the state and federal levels, led them through the grant process, assisted in
obtaining necessary permits and, when necessary, assisted the clients with contractual issues. Following are
representative examples which highlight our experience in these areas.

= Qur team represented Bexar Metropolitan Water District in federal appropriations matters to secure
funding for water infrastructure improvement projects. One matter included working with SAWS to
secure funding for Fluoride Expenses through CDC's Oral Health program.

= Qur team advocated on behalf of a municipal client for federal funding of an improvement to the waste
water plant that allowed reuse of the treated effluent. The project was required because of federal and
state limits on the amount of freshwater available to South Florida communities.

=  We are involved with developing a model procurement code for one of the nation’s largest municipal
water systems. This code and the model contracts we are preparing should allow more uniform
contracting as well as full compliance with numerous local and federal laws.

= GT has had extensive involvement in working with federal agencies to obtain water from federal projects
for local use.

= Over the years, GT has implemented exiremely successful strategies to secure funding for beach
renourishment in Miami-Dade County. Working in conjunction with the County, similar beachfront
communities, and other interested groups — such as the American Shore and Beach Preservation
Association and the Congressional Coastal Caucus — we have worked to pass legislation ensuring
continued long-term funding of beach renourishment projects. These efforts have culminated in
significant wins for the County’s renourishment efforts. Most impressively, we have worked with the
Executive Branch to have funding for restoration of a majority of County’s beaches included in the
President’s Fiscal Year 2012 budget request.

=  On behalf of Miami-Dade County, we have been instrumental in the restorafion of the Florida
Everglades. Federal agencies began ecosystem restoration activities in the Everglades more than 15
years ago. However, it was not until 2000 when the Florida Delegation, Congress, the Administration and
Greenberg Traurig worked to integrate restoration did real change occur. Coordination among all
stakeholders yielded an authorization for a 30-year, $7.8 billion restoration plan.

=  Greenberg Traurig, as lead environmental and land use counsel for the Diplomat redevelopment project
in Hollywood, Florida, secured federal and state authorizations to address an erosional hot spot through a
beach restoration effort in advance of Broward County's implementation of the Segment Il project, as
well as authorizations to construct bulkhead and seawall improvements for the resort. GT assisted in the
formation of a beach coalition group to support the Segment Il beach restoration project, as well as
lobbying and regulatory support for state and federal permits to facilitate implementation of this project.

[8]



L. :pr

=  We obtained a permit from the Army Corps of Engineers to construct a seawall to the edge of the
federal channel. This permit allowed a South Florida boat yard to expand in order to handle larger
vessels. The permit was critical fo a project that will add more than 300 high paying jobs in South Florida.

= A member of the GT team worked on the authorization and construction of a series of seawalls that
protect the shores in Southern Mississippi. This project, authorized and funded under the Army Corps of
Engineers Continuing Authorities Program, allowed three coastal counties to restore their seawalls and
the shores which were damaged by hurricanes.

= A member of the GT team led an interagency team for the beneficial use of dredged material. The
efforts led to the construction of a large coastal marsh adjacent to a barrier island thus improving habitat
and providing storm damage reduction. This project was funded by the federal government with the
state government cost sharing a portion of the project’s cost.

= Greenberg Traurig worked to pass legislation to correct mapping errors in the Coastal Barriers Resources
System as part of the Omnibus Parks Legislation for a private client.

Some Examples of Successful Federal Funding

= Secured over $29.5 million appropriated for major transit multimodal corridor projects for a major
municipality.

= Secured more that $25 million to renourish approximately 8,000 feet of severely eroded shoreline in
Miami-Dade County and provide a field test of potential new materials. This funding was provided
through the annual Energy and Water Appropriations bills. In addition, the Fiscal Year 2011 Energy and
Water Appropriations Bill includes another $11 million.

= Secured $15 million in appropriation funds to facilitate the flow of incoming and outgoing fraffic to an
entertainment venue, alleviating traffic congestion and bringing greater economic prosperity to the
areq.

= Secured $15 million in the Customs Appropriations Bill for a High Energy X-Ray Inspection System to
combat cargo theft at the Port of Miami.

= For a municipal client, secured $5 million in federal appropriations for a rairoad cut for a northeastern
city's economic development project.

= For a municipal client, secured $5 million in federal appropriations for a major economic development
project in the center of the City.

= Secured $4.2 million grant from the Federal Aviation Administration to build a replacement control tower
at airport in Miami Dade County.
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Section 3: Personnel Qualifications and Availability

Identify the names, qualifications and availability of all individuals who will be assigned to this account.
Proposals shall also include the role and percent of time that each person will be assigned for work on this
project.

Key West would be afforded the full services of our Federal Governmental Affairs team as soon as a contract
is signed. Our Core Team of Diane Blagman, Ed Barron, Kenneth Metcalf and Joshua Sanderlin will provide
direct support to Key West in all issues that require Federal Relations services. In addition, we would draw
upon the expertise of other GT colleagues as needed on behalf of the City, and they will be assigned on an
as-needed basis.

Full biographies for our team can be found in Appendix A. Diane Blagman will be our feam leader and is
authorized to make representation on behalf of Greenberg Traurig.

Professional Project Responsibilities
Core Team
Diane Blagman Senior Director of Governmental Affairs =  Project Manger / Team Leader
=  Appropriations
= Community Development
= Housing
= Economic Development
= Aviation
= FEMA
Ed Barron Shareholder =  Appropriations
= Environment
Kenneth Metcalf Director of Planning =  Florida Liaison
= State-federal interaction
= Land Use/Environmental Issues
Joshua Sanderlin Assistant Director of Governmental Affairs = Day-to-Day Administration
=  Appropriations
= Housing

= Transportation
= Legislative Analysis

Additional Support

Joseph Corrigan Director of Governmental Affairs =  Water Projects & Clean Water
= Defense
= Beach Renourishment
=  BRAC
Hayden Dempsey | Shareholder = State-federal interaction
Alan Slomowitz Shareholder = Transportation
=  Aviation
=  Water Projects
=  FEMA

= Hazardous Waste Control Programs
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Diane Blagman, Senior Director of Governmental Affairs. Diane Blagman specializes in
representing municipalities before the federal government and has won millions of dollars in
funding for her municipal clients. Among other municipalities, Diane has served as the
federal lobbyist for Miami-Dade County, the City of Mt. Vernon, New York, and the City of
Ocakland. Diane is an expert in the federal appropriations process and has been named a
“Top Gun” by Influence Magazine. On Capitol Hill, Diane served as the Chief of Staff to a
former Chairman of the House Transportation Appropriations Subcommittee as well as
associate staff to the full House Appropriations Committee. Through her tenure, Diane
developed a sophisticated knowledge of and proven results in obtaining funding for cities and counties.
Over the past 16 years, she has secured well over $400 million dollars for her municipal clients.

Ed Barron, Shareholder. Ed has experience in Congressional and federal legislative matters
and regulatory issues, and has worked with various federal departments and agencies
including the White House, the Office of Management and Budget, and independent
federal agencies. Ed worked for the U.S. Senate Committees on the Agriculture, Nutrition
and Forestry; Judiciary; and Environment and Public Works (EPW). As Deputy Chief of Staff
of the U.S. Senate EPW Committee with jurisdiction over the Army Corps of Engineers) Ed
met with and did field trips with the Army Corps of Engineers. He continues to meet with
senior staff of Members of that Committee as well as the House Transportation and
Infrastructure Committee as well as the appropriations subcommittees that fund Army Corps projects.

Kenneth Metcalf, Director of Planning. Ken has 27 years of professional planning experience
in the public and private sector, including 16 years with the Florida Department of
Community Affairs. As DCA Regional Administrator for the Southeast and Treasure Coast
Regions of Florida, he regularly interacted with state and federal agencies in implementing
the Area of Critical State Concern program, Florida’s coastal consistency program and in
implementing Florida's growth management program. During his tenure with DCA, he
served on numerous committees addressing planning and permitting issues in the Keys and
the Everglades. In private practice, he has continued to interact regularly with state and
federal agencies on land use, transportation, environmental and housing issues. While serving as the
Administrator for the Florida Keys/Key West Area of Critical State Concern program, Ken lived and worked in
Key West. He understands the issues in the City very well and has remained actively involved in assisting the
City with hurricane evacuation issues and in working on various development projects in the City for private
sector clients.

Joshua Sanderlin, Assistant Director of Governmental Affairs. Josh, who received his Masters
of Public Administration from Florida State University, has worked in the office of Florida
Senator Bill Nelson as well as in the Florida State Senate. Josh heads our legislative research
and writing department within our Governmental Affairs practice. He provides our feam
and our clients with up-to-date information on Congressional actions and media coverage
of client issues. Josh is also charged with monitoring all relevant legislation for clients as well
as developing issue reports for utilization in our lobbying efforts.
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Joseph Corrigan, Director of Governmental Affairs. Joe has extensive experience working
with the Department of Defense, the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, and the Congressional
Committees that authorize and fund Corps of Engineer Civil Works projects. A retired Corps
of Engineer officer he served in three districts, one division headquarters, the Corps
Headquarters and the Army Secretariat. He has extensive experience leading Corps of
Engineer civil works projects including navigation, beach restoration, and flood damage
reduction projects in the Southeast as well as other parts of the country. Today he focuses
much of his practice on obtaining funding for the construction of civil works projects, as well
as obtaining the necessary federal permits and approvals from the Corps and other federal agencies. He
also routinely works with coalitions and interest groups ranging from the Florida Shore and Beach
Preservation Association to the Dredging Contractors of America. Joe often works with the GT professionals
in the Tallahassee office on Florida projects, critical habitat designation, and permits.

Hayden Dempsey, Shareholder. Hayden focuses his practice in representing clients before
the Florida Legislature and its executive branch agencies. Prior to joining GT, Hayden
served as Director for Legislative Affairs for Governor Jeb Bush where he gained an in-depth
knowledge of the Legislature and state government. Hayden also practices in the areas of
procurement and administrative law and election law.

Alan Slomowitz, Shareholder. For ten years, Alan served as Chief of Staff to Representative
Robert A. Borski (D-PA), senior member of the House Transportation and Infrastructure
Committee. Alan also served on the staff of the Investigative and Oversight Subcommittee
of the Public Works and Transportation Committee when Representative Borski served as
Chairman. His expertise includes transportation infrastructure appropriations and legislation.
Alan has worked as a senior campaign advisor on several campaigns, including serving as
Pennsylvania state director for the 1988 Gephardt for President Campaign, lllinois state
director for the 1988 Dukakis for President Campaign, and Pennsylvania state director for
the 1992 Clinton for President Campaign.
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Section 4: Implementation of Scope of Services

Identify the consultant’s proposed methods and an estimate of time necessary for specific activities in the
identification and pursuit of federal funding opportunities.

Greenberg Traurig’s team is committed fo Key West. We have the resources and availability and we will do
whatever it takes to “get the job done.” Our legislative team aggressively identifies opportunities for
additional federal revenue to the City from the many programs which exist throughout the Federal
Government. In this regard, we monitor publications identifying grants and funding opportunities on a daily
basis. We also maintain extensive communications with appropriate Congressional and Executive officials
and staff to ensure we receive relevant information in a timely manner. Our approach and experience in
securing funds is two-fold:

=  First, we work closely with Members of Congress, agency and White House officials and their staffs in an
effort to ensure 